
 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations  

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Dual Direction Bus Shelters project in Fiscal Year 2026. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the Regional Transportation Commission (RTC) of 

Southern Nevada, located at 600 South Grand Central Parkway, Suite 350, Las Vegas, Nevada 

89106.  

 

The purpose of the project is to address the impact of extreme heat in communities and enhance 

comfort and safety for transit riders along several high-ridership bus routes by installing and/or 

upgrading 120 shelters specifically designed to provide all-day shade. 

 

This is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because extreme heat presents a public health risk for 

individuals who rely on walking, biking, and transit for their daily mobility needs. This project 

allows RTC to proactively address comfort and safety concerns by adding shelters where none 

currently exists and mitigating the impacts of extreme heat on transit riders in the region. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

chapter 53 of title 49 of the United States Code. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Dina Titus 

Member of Congress 


